WELSH ST DONATS COMMUNITY COUNCIL

www.welshstdonats.co.uk September 2017

FROM THE PUBLIC FORUM:

A resident of Heol y March noted that noise from Hendrewennol and traffic had greatly reduced since the end of the school summer holidays. Another resident had concerns over the issue of the Temporary Event Notices (TENs) for the expected forthcoming Halloween events at Hendrewennol. It was suggested that, so residents knew how to access their properties, a request was made to involve residents in planning for traffic flow during events at Hendrewennol.

FROM THE MEETING:

Link M4/J34 to Airport and Broadband: Councillors, representing the interests of residents, will be present at meetings and consultations concerning both issues over the next month.

POLICE: There have been no crimes reported in August in the Welsh St Donats area.

HENDREWENNOL: It was agreed to take further action concerning the Inquiry Report only if there were any requests to do so from residents of Heol y March. The Council would monitor future activities taking place at Hendrewennol. SW Police would be requested to involve residents in traffic arrangements and management for future events.

TAIR ONEN: For eastbound travellers, the bus stop at Tair Onen on the A48 presents vision problems for those hailing buses and for the buses. The Council have asked the Vale Council to look at the approach to the stop which is obscured by large trees and hedges.

FOOTWAY A4222 YSTRADOWEN TO COWBRIDGE: We understand improvements to the footway are currently under consideration.

REPRESENTATIVES: Ann Thomas had attended a Charity Trust meeting and reported an increase in student grant applications. To find out more about these please contact the Clerk of Pendoylan Community Council.

FINANCE: Payments were made to GreenVenture Lawn and Weed for grass cutting in August (£150.00) and a Churchyard Maintenance grant to the PCC (£1,300.0) was approved. Wales Audit had approved the accounts for 16-17. CONSULTATIONS: The Council discussed a document from the Welsh Government on the Autism (Wales) Bill and a response was submitted for the consultation on Electoral Reform.

PLANNING: A planning application for Glanffawydd, Welsh St Donats was discussed. Vale Council approval for application for Fairfield, Welsh St Donats was noted.

Our next meetings are 7th November 2017 and 9th January 2018. Please note that the December meeting has been cancelled. Meeting agenda will be displayed on the notice boards and website at least three clear days before the meeting. Residents are welcome and have the opportunity to speak to Councillors regarding any items on the Agenda at the start of the meeting. If you have something you would like to raise with the Council, please email or write to the Clerk at least seven days before the meeting so it can be included on the agenda.

The website has further information about the Community Council. Please be a frequent visitor.

Victoria Pearce, Clerk clerkwsd@gmail.com 01446 774833